Dear Dr. Allen,

Camp is just as interesting if not more so than last year. Two weeks have passed by so quickly, I've hardly gotten started. I'm taking Problems in Phys. Ed. under Dr. Lloyd. It keeps me wondering where I am most of the time. I'm also taking a course in Safety Proceedures. It isn't so interesting but is required so I gaess I better take it and keep still.

I received my Intersession grades last week and found that all of my efforts weren't wasted after all. The six points of A look all right on my transcript. I'll admit I had to work for it but what do we get this day and age that we don't work for?

Tennis, badminton, ping-pong, swimming, canoeing, sailing, and dancing furnish plenty of exercise for everyone in camp. Occasionally I study. This is just like a vacation after being in New York City for a month slaving on those education courses.

Alice Paden is my room mate here in camp. She's enjoying the six point Principles course under Dr. Nash that I took last summer. Dr. Nash is one grand fellow.

I had a letter from Elizabeth D. MacCurdy today.

Leigh is at a camp somewhere this month so Eliz. is a widow. I tried to get her to come out and visit camp but she seems to he too busy. I hope to get in to see her before I go home. Is Catherine going to take the